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COUNCIL MEMBERSHIP: SUBSTITUTES AND REPRESENTATIVES

This matter was raised with members of Law & Polity Committee over the summer. The resulting collective wisdom is as follows.

1. SO 210 says that the Methodist Council shall be appointed annually by the Conference. Some members are nominated by other bodies, others are part of the Council ex officio.  

2. In some cases, the SO speaks in terms of the Conference “appointing X or his or her representative” [e.g. SO 210(1)(v) re the Co-ordinating Secretaries or their representatives”].  Any such representative is a member of the meeting and can attend, speak and vote accordingly. It would be prudent for the presence of the named representative and the absence of the person originally named to be noted at the start of the relevant meeting, and in its records.

3. In other cases, Standing Orders do not currently envisage that somebody could represent a named member of the Council. In those cases, a substitute may attend and speak, if the Council agrees, but ought not to vote because she or he has not been in any sense appointed by the Conference.  That restriction (of only speaking with the Council’s agreement and of not voting at all) obviously applies to managing trustee business, also to other business. Although managing trustee business is no doubt the context in which formal votes may most often be taken, the rights, such as they are, of the replacement are not different according to the nature of the business.  Substitutes are not strictly members of the meeting, which is why they attend and speak with the Council's agreement if at all.  It would follow that the attendance sheet should record them separately.  
4. All the evidence (including Resolution 71/5, although that is directly dealing with a different matter) suggests that the intention of the Conference was to get things going with regard to the Council in accordance with the new constitution of the Council even if it was not possible to fulfil all the requirements for this coming year. In that light,  Resolution 55/16, as far as it relates to members of the SRC, implies that the SRC may this year nominate two of its qualified voting members who will become members of the Council without being appointed by name by the Conference. This will be for the year, and not for each meeting. If they are unable to attend, other qualified members of SRC may substitute for them as in 3 above (i.e. they may speak with the Council’s agreement, but not vote).
5. The situation concerning SRC members therefore matches the line we have taken about District reps [210(1)(iv) c/f 210(2)(a) - in the form of the SO as amended by the 2006 Conference]. When someone representing a District becomes unable to continue in the role and the District nominates a substitute, the replacement does not vote until the next Conference approves his or her name. By analogy this should also apply to those other bodies named in SO 210 as nominating people to be members of the Council: namely Chairs' Meeting (1)(iii); Convocation of MDO (1)(vii); Youth Conference (1)(viii); Committee for Racial Justice (1)(ix).

6. It is therefore important that a full attendance list is approved at the start of each meeting at the Council, showing the categories under which people are attending, and whether they can vote.

7. L&P need to look again at the general picture to clarify the position for the future and indeed to decide on some logical basis who should be able to send a substitute who attends, speaks and votes as of right, and then to develop procedures to ensure that that is followed through in practice.
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